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SPECIAL BOARD MEETING CANCELS RE-VOTE OF ANNUAL MEETING 

 

In a special board meeting requested by three of the newly elected trustees, a motion 

was passed to rescind the previously passed motion to re-vote the election of trustees 

and committee chairs that were elected by proxy voting at the FCA annual meeting of 

February 19, 2012. 

In support of their motion, the newly elected trustees stated that they had accepted 

their individual positions on the board and had begun to function in these respective 

positions. It was their position and interpretation of Roberts Rules of Order, that at 

this point in time, the election could not properly be re-voted. 

The contention caused by the proxy votes brought into the annual meeting by approx-

imately four members and the resulting control of the events at the annual meeting, 

has been very stressful for the entire FCA board, both the new trustees and the trus-

tees already serving on the board. It is your Chairman's opinion that the use of proxy 

voting without the board's knowledge and without being administered by the board of 

trustees, was an unfair act perpetrated against the whole membership of the FCA.  

I want to make it clear and emphasize that the issue is not about the individuals that 

were elected, but rather about the manner in which the election was conducted. The 

secret use of proxy votes by a very few individual members, in my opinion, and in 

the opinion of many members I have conversed with, disenfranchises the total mem-

bership. It is my hope and challenge to the FCA trustees, that they would strive to put 

in place by board motion and approval, a clear delineation of how the annual meeting 

voting will be conducted. If proxy votes are to be allowed, they should be sent out to 

the total membership by the board of trustees prior to the annual election, and re-

turned to the board of trustees. The proxy votes should also be accompanied by brief 

information on each candidate for elected office. 

This whole issue has used up a tremendous amount of time and energy. This repre-

sents time and energy that could have been better spent on developing the financial 

health and future of the FCA. The Finnish Center is a stellar organization, one that I 

am very honored to serve as Chairman of the Board. I am going to exhort the board 

of trustees to take what action is necessary to prevent a repetition of this unfortunate 

situation. 

Cortland R. Book, Chairman 

CHAIRMANôS CORNER 



35200 W. Eight Mile Road 

Farmington Hills, MI 

48335-5108 

Tel: (248) 478-6939 

Fax: (248) 478-5671 

fcacenter@sbcglobal.net 

www.finnishcenter.org 

 

Officers 

Cortland Book, Chairman 

Lois Makee, Vice Chairman 

Marlene Ruuskanen, Secretary 

 

Board of Trustees 

1 Year 

Gerald Malstrom, Roger Wanttaja,  

Lois Makee 

 

2 Year 

Frank Gottberg, Cortland Book,  

David Sharpe 

 

3 Year 

Carl Aebersold, Olli Lamminen, 

Marlene Ruuskanen 

 

Alternates 

#1 Ruben Nayback 

#2 Francis Fadie 

#3 Gayle Gullen 

 

Financial Review 

Neil Manley, Jr., Dagmar Malstrom 

Marlene Ruuskanen 

Treasurer 

Christine Johnson 

 

Committee Chairpersons 

Building & Grounds 

Frank Gottberg 

Cultural 

Carl Aebersold & Hilka Ketola 

Education 

Hanna Hall 

Finance 

Mia Lanmminen 

Gift Shop 

Margaret Laurila 

Mailing 

George Koskimaki 

Membership 

Mia Lamminen 

Publicity & Publications 

Nancy Sannar 

Social 

Ilene Yanke 

Sunshine Lady 

Eunice Potti Gould 

Garden Club 

David Sharpe 

 

SENIOR CITIZEN HOUSING  

CORPORATION 

Paul C. Hendrickson, Chairman 
 

Tapiola Village 

Laura Fultz, Manager 

248 471-3802 
 

Freedom Square 

Mary OôBrien, Manager 

248 442-7250 

Tapiola@ameritech.net 
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WEEKLY EVENTS 
 Finnish American Singers 

 Mondays  7 pm to 9 pm 

 (no rehearsal in Summer) 

 Library 

 Open Mondays 9 am to 2 pm 

 NikkarinTalo 

 Mondays  9 am 

 Finlandia Garden Club  
 Mondays 9 am 

 

MONTHLY EVENTS 
 Gift ShopðMeeting 

 2nd Monday 1 pm 

 Card and Game Party 
 1st Wednesday 11 am-4 pm 

 Finnish Conversation 
 1st Friday of the month 10 am 

 Book Club 

 Last Monday of month, 1 pm 
  

 

MAY 

12  Motherôs Day Potluck 1-4 pm 

16  101st Luncheon 11 am 

19 Rental 

19  Finnish Language Class 10:30 am 

20  Suomi Koulu 11:30 am 

20 Scholarship Reception 2:30 pm  

20  FASM Spring Concert 3 pm 

21  Scholarship Committee 11:30 am 

23  Rental 6:30 pm 

27  Open House 1-4 pm 

28  Memorial DayðClosed 

 

JUNE 

1  Novi Community Concert Band 

 7 pm- Dinner 5-8 pm 

2  Rental  

6  Rental 6:30 pm 

7  Board Meeting 6:30 pm 

10  Rental 1-5:30 pm 

10 NO BRUNCH 

13  101st Luncheon 11:00 am 

17  Fatherôs Day 

20  Rental 

24  Open House 1-4 pm 

 

JULY 

4  Independence Day-Closed 

14  Rental 6 pm 

29 Open House 1-4 pm 

Maynes Insurance 
 

2450 Old Novi Rd, Novi, MI 

(248) 668-5800, FAX (248)-668-5803 

Let us help you! 
 

AUTO - HOMEOWNERS -  

PROPERTY - CASUALTY -  

WORKERS COMPENSATION - 

 

FLEA MARKET 

THANKS 
 

 

I would like to extend a sincere 

thank you to everyone who helped 

make the April Flea Market the suc-

cess it was. 
 

Norbert & Luise Leppanen, Bruce 

Mikko, Carl Aebersold and 

Cortland Book did a great job with 

hall set up, break down and clean 

up. Nancy Rajala, chair for conces-

sion area, helper Molly Macaulay 

and Luise Leppanen, chair for the 

bake sale, did a superb job of or-

ganization, presentation and sales.  
 

Thank you also to the bakers: Lila 

Ball, Lil Heikkinen, Maria Hill, 

Hilkka Ketola, Linda Klenczar, 

Margaret Laurila, Luise Leppanen, 

Jeannette Sharpe, Nancy Rajala, 

Marlene Ruuskanen and Kay Simo, 

the FCA Bakers for pulla and the 

FCA Pasty Makers for the pasties. 

Thanks also goes to those who 

helped cashier at the bake sale: Lila 

Ball, Shirley Belttari, Hannah Carl-

son, Luise Leppanen, Marlene 

Ruuskanen and Jeannette Sharpe. 

Concession cashiers: Cheri Lehto, 

Kay Simo and Molly Macaulay.  

Last but not least, Alice Manley 

who worked the FCA tables. 
 

Great job everyone! 

Denise Book, Chair 

Neil J. Lehto 
____________________________________________________________________________________

____ 

 

Attorney and Counselor At Law 
 

nlehto@sbcglobal.net 
 

4051 Wakefield Road                        

Berkley, Michigan 48072    
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                                                          GARDEN CLUB 
 

June is busting out all over as it has been for the 

last number of months in one way or another. 

Vegetable gardens are planted and annuals of all 

sorts from our greenhouse are beginning to 

bloom throughout Finlandia Gardens. 
 

What a great time to come and purchase some 

perennials dug from our gardens. We have doz-

ens of choices: hostas, iris, and many other great 

bloomers. How nice it is to have sunny as well 

as shady locations in our landscape. 
 

We have wild flowers, cultivars, wetland spe-

cies, and the plants you remember from the past 

like hollyhocks and Queen Anneôs Lace.  
 

Wouldnôt it be nice to come and take a few pic-

tures and submit them for the FCA newsletter.  

If yours is accepted you will be awarded a gar-

den gift. You may wish to share your artistic 

talents by painting a picture on an old saw or on 

another structure we have waiting for you. 
 

We are looking for garden and wood shop dona-

tions of all kinds. Those leftover boards, screws, 

nails, tools, etc. can be put to use at the Finnish 

Center. We can use almost anything and we do 

have a table at the Flea Market in the fall. 
 

If you come to view the gardens donôt just drive 

around the building but walk a bit, then sit in 

one of our many seating areas. There is a self-

guided walking guide available for your use. 

Finlandia Gardens are your gardens, so you 

should use them. 
 

We do desperately need volunteers in order to 

continue to maintain our gardens. Come spend 

some time to help us beautify the Finnish Cen-

ter. If that is not possible, make a donation to 

the gardens so we can continue the maintenance 

of our landscape and provide some employment 

for those in need. 
 

Thanks to all who support Finlandia Gardens of 

the Finnish Center. 

 
David Sharpe 

FCA LUNCHEON 
  

In April everyone enjoyed our meal of pork roast, 

scalloped potatoes, coleslaw, Jello and various des-

serts. 
 

Gene Belttari led us in singing songs  projected on 

the screen ï karaoke style.  Then our usual raffle 

drawing began with almost twenty donated prizes. 
 

The winner of the 50/50 raffle was Dagmar Mal-

strom.  Other winners were Dagmar Malstrom, Elna 

Heliste, Alice Stickel, Fritz Putkela, Vi Hakala, 

Millie Harju, Margaret Laurila, Lil Heikkinen, Al-

ice Manley, Betty Taipalus, Marge Salo, Shirley 

Belttari, Ruth Ojala. 
  
This was our last luncheon for the season, but we 

will be starting again in September.  We are also 

planning various other functions. 
  
It has been a pleasure and much fun - see you in 

September! 

 

Lila and Terry Ball 

 

GIFT SHOP 

Fazer candy on sale while supplies last. 
   

                      

 Marianne             Geisha                 Dumle  

        $5.00                  $5.00                  $5.50 

 

 

 

Presidentti 

Coffee 

    on sale 

      Now 

    $15.75 

 

 

   Hours of Operation 

     Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

  10 am to 4 pm 

    and during all FCA functions 

Looking for a new read? 

New arrivals just in. 
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E & G Heating  

Heating and Cooling 
Service and Installation 

Mostly Residential 

(734) 812-6318  

Greg Makila 

FINNISH AMERICAN CLUB AT WALNUT LAKE  
By Louise Hartung  

 

So youôve ordered their delicious pasties, but how much do you know about this sauna club? The Finnish 

Businessmenôs Club of Detroit (later changed to Finnish American Club of Detroit) was established in 

1928, and built a simple sauna cabin in the mid-1940ôs. Originally composed of twelve members, there are 

now ten members in the club.  One member to host each 3rd-Saturday-of-the-month sauna night at the cab-

in.  Instead of monthly sauna nights in March and October, the men rent the Finnish Center kitchen to 

make and sell pasties as a fund-raiser for the cabinôs property taxes. Member Markku Ketola says that even 

with the two pasty fund-raisers, each member each also pays yearly dues that go toward the tax bill. Make 

sure to call the Finnish Center to place your order in advance of the sales because they sell out every time. 

 

According to sauna club member Norbert Leppanen, ñThis is not a ladiesô cabinðit is very Spartan. We 

have a meeting room that includes a kitchen area, a changing room, a bathroom, and the sauna. When a 

woman reporter from the Detroit Free Press came to do a story about the cabin, she interviewed us and 

took a picture of three of us in the sauna, but didnôt take sauna herself. We have invited visitors from Fin-

land to enjoy the sauna with us.ò  In addition to the monthly sauna nights for the whole group, members 

can go there any other time they want to. 

 

How do they heat the sauna?  With a wood stove, which needs to be fed. They make wood from trees on 

the two lots owned by the club, but members also bring additional wood as needed.  And how do men be-

come members? They must meet the qualifications: being of Finnish heritage, being an upright individual, 

and having unanimous agreement from the current club members.   

 

Want to know more about this club? Consult Armas K. E. Holmioôs 2001 book, History of the Finns in 

Michigan, or ask club President Jim Kehus or any of the other members. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finnish American Club at Walnut Lake 

CORRECTION 
 

The winner of the big red raffle 

basket was Kathy Hill, not Kathy 

Hall. 


